# MINUTES FROM EDGTON VILLAGE HALL COMMITTEE MEETING 10th September 2024 PRESENT:

Chris Harris-Chair - Michelle Simpson-Secretary, Peter Whapham-Treasurer, Fiona Harding-Jones, Liz Begley, Gilli Coston.

# **APOLOGIES**:

Janet Cobb-Parish Clerk, Bob Lawson

**WELCOME:** Chris Harris.

Minutes from the last meeting dated 18th July agreed & signed.

## **TREASURERS REPORT:**

Current balance: £6311.63

**Expenditure:** £21.49 VH Banner, £5.98 Dog Poo signs, Fire Check £143.22.

Income: Walkers Teas £34, £20 Donation from John & Liz Moseley, £310 Summer BBQ

#### **BOOKINGS:**

No New Bookings.

#### **EVENTS:**

Car wash & Breakfast 15th September

Cake & Carpark 29th September

Curry Night 25th October Cancelled till further notice.

Quiz Night 22nd November (change of date)

Poetry & Pie night 14th December

Wreath Making? Date TBC December.

Alice to privately hire the hall for felt making class. Date TBC

## A.O.B

Big thank you to Fiona & Paul for hosting the summer BBQ.

Gilli now has her set of keys to the VH.

Meeting window now secure, outer doors have been repaired, Hall and meeting room strip lights have been replaced,

Thanks to Jon Simpson for his help with these matters.

Hinge on kitchen door to be looked at.

Ideas for the village hall sign still with Gary Sodden.

Light in the ladies loo needs an electrician.

Gilli to kindly store the plastic chairs at Ridgeway Hall.

Pickle ball has been purchased by Gilli, a practice game will be booked at the hall to trial it, Bob to mark out the court in tape.

WIFI still ongoing.

Brainstorming meeting to be arranged for grants.

First aid course to be booked in January, Michelle to arrange.

Bleed Kit-No update.

Michelle has sold items left over from the jumble sale on Vinted, total so far is £44.92.

Donations box discussed, Chris to look into prices.

Measure up for the replacement of the remaining lights.

Film Night to start Friday 13th September and every second Friday of the month for the next 8 months.

Carwash & Breakfast to go ahead on Sunday, Set up at 3pm Saturday.

Walkers teas to run if enough interest. Michelle, Jon, Fiona and Paul to run in Chris's absence.

Cupboard Clean up on 17th October at 10am.

Grounds tidy up on 9th November 10am.

**DONM** tbc

## **CLEANING ROTA**

September: Liz & Kim October: Fiona & Michelle

# DONM:

To be decided.

Meeting closed at 20.00.